TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 25, 2002

PRESENT: Chairman Dave Penny, Selectman Mike Genest, Selectman Bill Prokop and Sherry Miller.

7:00 p.m. Meeting called to order -

7:00 p.m. Library Budget -

The Selectmen met with Library Trustees, Ron Hagget, Lyman Gilmore, Connie Kirwin, Len Pagano and Sharon Dowling. The budget was reviewed as was their addition/renovation plans. The Selectmen took everything under advisement.

8:30 p.m. Fire / Ambulance Budget -

Fire Chief Mike Beauchamp presented the Selectmen with both the fire and ambulance budgets. Chief Beauchamp indicated that the ambulance would be requesting funds withdrawn from capital reserves for a new ambulance. No decision were made on either budget.

9:10 p.m. Open bids -

The Selectmen received 4 bids for parcel one and 1 bid for Tax Map 8A, Lot 58. The Selectmen unanimously agreed to accept a bid of \$21,500 for parcel 1 and \$3,100 for Tax Map 8A, Lot 58.

Baldi / Hickey letter -

The Selectmen received a letter from Mr. Baldi regarding the Hickey property on Gregg Lake Road. The Selectmen agreed to forward the letter to the Town Attorney.

Parks & Rec request -

Janet Mcewn asked if a water spicket could be put in Memorial Park. She has spoken with Jim Cruthers who stated that he would run the lines and suggested asking the Highway department to dig the hole for him. The Selectmen agreed that there is a need to have water available in the park and they will contact the Road Agent to see if he would be able to dig the hole for the water department.

Landfill bids -

The Bennington Selectmen requested imput from the Antrim Selectmen on how to handle the receiving of bids for the annual landfill maintenance. The Selectmen agreed to have the Bennington Selectmen open and accept the bids.

Town Hall Christmas decorations -

Parks & Rec informed the Selectmen that they would not be doing the Christmas decorations for the Town Hall this year. The Selectmen will contact Eric Tenney to see if we could get wreaths, etc from him and the Selectmen will decorate the Town Hall.

Selectmen's meeting minutes cont.

The Town of Deering will be meeting with the Selectmen on December 2, 2002 @ 7:00 p.m. to discuss the West Deering bridge.

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Miller